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Glen Ridge Honors Its Heroes
Ambulance Squad A Memorial To Local Soldiers 

The Glen Ridge Volunteer Ambulance Squad was organized in 1950 as a "functional memorial" to the thirty-two men from town who died serving their country during World War II. In the wake of that war, members of the Battalion Forum had cast around for a suitable way to pay tribute. The idea of establishing a memorial ambulance service in town was logical, since Glen Ridge had single-handedly raised money to purchase an ambulance for the British during the war. Nonetheless, it was not put to the fore until after a dreadful car accident on Hamilton Road in the waning months of 1949 in which a fatality occurred – one that all agreed could have been prevented if immediate medical assistance were available. 
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Starting in 1890, ambulance service had been provided to residents by Mountainside Hospital, first by horse-drawn wagon. But that service had been discontinued in 1948, leaving the town to rely on a clumsy piecemeal response system. First responders were invariably police officers along with members of the Glen Ridge Volunteer Fire Department, who raced to the scene in an inappropriately equipped fire truck. If an ambulance were required, a frantic call was made to the dispatcher of the Montclair police ambulance. However, its availability was always problematic since it was on call to Montclair, Glen Ridge and Bloomfield, after the latter discontinued its police ambulance service in early 1950. If the Montclair ambulance were not available, backups included the Red Cross ambulance and what was delicately referred to as the "Gorny and Gorny service." Since Gorny and Gorny was a local funeral parlor, one can easily imagine how medically counterproductive it must 
have been to be transported to the hospital in its available conveyance! 

When fundraising began for the town's first ambulance in early 1950, the response was overwhelming. Even before letters of appeal were sent out, money poured into the fire station at the rate of $500 per day. The graduating class of the Mountainside School of Nursing made a contribution, as did a woman from Montclair who "made a house-to-house canvass of her neighborhood." In the end, 1600 households in town (out of a total of 2100) made donations, and the amount raised, $12,000, exceeded the set goal by $2,000. This allowed for the purchase of an ambulance built by Cadillac that was then state-of-the-art: equipped with oxygen, a resuscitator and inhalator. There was also a brass plaque inside bearing the names of the 32 individuals from town who had died in the war. The new ambulance was manned (literally) by volunteer firemen, two on call at all times, and in its first three years of service, it responded to over 650 calls, becoming the "byword of excellent and needed services." 
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